January 30, 2007

Dear AUSD Middle School Parents and Staff,
As you may know from recent communication, AUSD must reduce next year’s budget by approximately $2 million dollars and we are considering how best to do this at a series of community budget meetings currently underway.  Several items that we will consider involve a restructuring of programs or services, in order to not just reduce spending, but actually improve the quality of education that we provide to our Alameda students.  

We are writing to let you know that one of the proposals in our Preliminary Spending Reduction and Resource Allocation Plan for 2007-2008 is a restructuring and consolidation of AUSD middle school programs.   
The initial proposal is a consolidation of our three middle schools into two middle schools, Chipman Middle School and Lincoln Middle School; and the creation of an 8th grade academy program at a new location.  The two middle schools would have an enrollment of approximately 1,100 students and this more balanced enrollment would allow us to expand programs, electives and opportunities at each school.  Wood Middle School would be closed and the campus re-directed to another purpose.  The new boundaries for Chipman and Lincoln middle schools would encompass all Alameda middle school students.
This middle school consolidation and restructuring proposal is only one of the items in the Preliminary Spending Reduction and Resource Allocation Plan.  I look forward to hearing your ideas about this and the other proposals.  The next Community Budget Meeting is Thursday, February 1, at 6:30 p.m. at the Longfellow Education Center, 500 Pacific Avenue (enter from Lincoln Avenue and park on the yard).  

Following the Community Budget Meeting I will make a final recommendation for the  Spending Reduction and Resources Allocation Plan for 2007-2008 at the February 13 Board of Education meeting, and the Board will approve a final plan at the February 27 board meeting.  Handouts from all meetings will be available on our website, www.alameda.k12.ca.us under the link “Community Budget Meetings.”

Sincerely,

Ardella Dailey

Superintendent of Schools

ALAMEDA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
